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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON WHICH WAS HELD WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 23, 2011 AT THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL,

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD

I.      Call to Order and Roll Call 
At 7:30 p.m. President Sauer, called the Meeting to order. The Deputy Village Clerk led the pledge of Allegiance, and then called the roll:

      Present in Person:
President Sauer, Trustees Das Gupta, Kolar, Pino and Weiner
      Absent:     

Trustee Boland
      Also Present:
Kathy Nelander, Village Administrator



 
J.W. Braithwaite, Village Attorney

Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk

Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting LLC

Bruce Kramper, Environmental & Health Commission Chairman

Susan Allman, 425 Mockingbird Lane

Jackie Andrew, 610 Signal Hill Road
Ed Harris, Lake County Sherriff’s Department      
Jim Vande Logt, Green Committee Chair, Biltmore Country Club
Brent Johnson, 255 Honey Lake Court
Karen Hunter, 444 Signal Hill Road

Chris Nolan, 563 Eton Drive

II. 
PUBLIC COMMENT
Ms. Karen Hunter, 444 Signal Hill Road, addressed the Board to express her disapproval of the Biltmore Country Club’s (BCC) Tree Removal and Planting Plan. She requested that:

· BCC negotiate its tree removal. 

· The Village look at other Village tree ordinances. 
· The Board consider the report of its Village Forester.
· Leave the trunk of the Oak tree (on tree removal list) instead of removing the entire tree.
· Consider replacement trees at North Barrington schools or Eton Park.
· Have BCC remove buckthorn/garlic mustard along the Village’s nature walk as an in-kind donation.
Ms. Hunter asked the Board to protect the Village’s environment and its countryside setting.
Mr. Chris Nolan, 563 Eton, Drive, addressed the Board regarding the installation of new goal posts at Eton Park for rugby games. He explained that he is the founder and coach of the Barrington Wolfhounds Rugby Club and that the club received new metal goal posts as a donation. Mr. Nolan would like to donate the posts which would be professionally installed at no cost to the Village. The installation would require digging bore holes that would be filled with cement and gravel. The posts are removable; therefore, in between games, the posts would be removed and stored in the woods located adjacent to the field and the holes would be capped and filled with dirt.
Mr. Nolan stated that he met with the Parks & Recreation Commission on 2/7/2011 which recommended approval of the posts to the Board although the approval came with provisions.

Trustee Das Gupta confirmed that that Parks & Recreation Commission recommended approval with specific provisions as follows:
· The goal posts either be transported or stored between games at Eton Park in the woods adjacent to the field.

· The Village will not take responsibility for any lost or damaged pieces or associations with the goal posts.

· Mr. Nolan must contact J.U.L.I.E. before digging.

· If the rugby club dissolves they will be responsible for seeing that the holes be permanently covered  and; if something happens at Eton Park regarding the goal posts it would be the responsibility of the rugby club to handle the issue immediately or have the Village do so on their behalf and be reimbursed by the club for costs incurred.

There were a few questions from the Board addressed by Mr. Nolan. Mr. Nolan explained that he is the contact person in the event that there is a concern regarding the equipment. It was noted that Mr. Nolan is not concerned about damage to the goal posts as a result of being stored in the park woods and that the rugby club has insurance through USA Rugby. 
Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite suggested that the Village be added to the club’s insurance as an additional party insured. Mr. Nolan agreed to add the Village to their policy and provide a copy of the policy to the Village. 

Trustee Das Gupta noted that the issue would be voted on during Section VI. B. 1 of the Trustee Reports.   

III.
CONSENT AGENDA
Motion: On motion of Trustee Weiner, seconded by Trustee Kolar, the consent agenda consisting of the following agenda items was approved: 

A. 
Motion to approve Minutes of Regular Board Meeting, 1/26/11
B. 
Motion to approve 2/23/11 Vouchers for payment of bills
C. 
Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report for the 9th month of Fiscal Year 2011
D. 
Motion to approve Wynstone request for Fireworks Display on Monday, July 4th, 2011
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Sauer, Trustees Das Gupta, Kolar, Pino





and Weiner

Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustee Boland



Abstain:
None
President Sauer declared the motion approved.
IV. 
ORDINANCES/CODE CHANGES
A. 
Consideration of Ordinance # 1200 Amending the Village Code, Establishing Standards for Record Drawings

Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite explained that the Village Building and Zoning Officer, Village Engineer and Village Health Officer have been working on amending several provisions of the Village Code related to “record drawings” and requirements for documentation relating to building permits, septic systems and plats of subdivisions.  
President Sauer noted that the ordinance provides, in part, that record drawings reflecting as-built construction will be required for all new construction, and that the information will be submitted electronically.

Trustee Kolar asked about the reason for the Ordinance. Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite stated it was necessary in order to achieve various beneficial goals including improving record keeping of utilities and new developments and reducing costs and expenses to the public, among others. 

President Sauer noted that electronic records will be beneficial to the Villages Building and Zoning Officer, Engineer, and Health Officer, in their review and approval processes. 

Motion: Trustee Pino moved to adopt Ordinance #1200 as amended; seconded by Trustee Kolar:  
Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

Trustees Das Gupta, Kolar, Pino and Weiner



Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustee Boland



Abstain:
None

President Sauer declared the motion approved and the Ordinance adopted.  

V. 
ADMINISTRATION – President Bruce Sauer
A. 
Flint Creek Restoration Update - Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC 
Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC addressed the Board in order to provide an update 

on the Flint Creek Phase 1 Stabilization Project. Ms. Schumm explained that she applied for a Fish and Wildlife grant in order to receive funding for tree planting. She is additionally working on arranging a planting day in the fall with a store named Recreation Equipment Inc., an American Retail Corporation, which donates funds to support conservation efforts. 
Ms. Schumm stated that she will be providing a plant list for the Flint Creek Project within the next few weeks.

B. 
Consideration of Biltmore Country Club Tree Plan Proposal
It was noted that Trustee Weiner removed himself from the Board room during this portion of the Board meeting as he is a member of the BCC. 
President Sauer invited Environmental & Health (E&H) Commission Chair Bruce Kramper to address the Board. Mr. Kramper explained that the matter was turned over to the E&H Commission at the last Board meeting. The BCC made a presentation to the E&H Commission on 2/8/11. Subsequently, the E&H Commission recommended the following:
· Allow the removal of the first 9 trees as noted on the revised BCC Tree Removal and Planting Plan dated 1/14/2011.

· That tree bonds and tree replacements be initially negotiated with the Village Forester.

· That the Heritage Tree Ordinance not be amended.

· That the BCC Tree Plan be reviewed annually. 

Village Forester Susan Allman addressed the Board. She stated that the BCC currently has a $2,400 Heritage Tree bond and that they would like to use those funds as their set tree bond for the removal of Heritage Trees. 
Mr. Kramper noted that the E&H Commission additionally recommended that the BCC initially consult with the Village Forester on tree matters however; in the event that the matter requires greater consideration, the matter would then be referred back to the E&H Commission for their review. 

Jim Vande Logt, Green Committee Chair, BCC, addressed the Board and noted that it was the intention of the BCC to consult with the Village Forester on all tree matters. 

Motion: Trustee Pino moved that the Board approve the Biltmore Country Club Tree Plan Proposal as reviewed by and subject to the conditions recommended by the E&H Commission and approved by the Village Forester; seconded by Trustee Das Gupta:  
Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

Trustees Das Gupta, Kolar, and Pino 



Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustees Boland and Weiner



Abstain:
None

President Sauer declared the motion approved.  

It was noted that Trustee Weiner returned to the Board room during this portion of the meeting.
C. 
Consideration of Ordinance #_____ Renewing NICOR Gas Franchise Agreement
Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite stated that the matter would need to be tabled as he is awaiting a response from a particular source regarding language within the document.  

Motion: Trustee Pino moved to table the Consideration of Ordinance #_____ Renewing NICOR Gas Franchise Agreement; seconded by Trustee Weiner:  
Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

Trustees Das Gupta, Kolar, and Pino 





and Weiner 



Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustees Boland 



Abstain:
None

President Sauer declared the motion approved.  

D. 
Consideration to Renew the Franchise Agreement between the Village of North Barrington and Comcast of Illinois IX, LLC
It was noted that the matter would be tabled. 
Motion: Trustee Pino moved to table the Consideration to Renew the Franchise Agreement between the Village of North Barrington and Comcast of Illinois IX, LLC; seconded by Trustee Kolar:  
Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

Trustees Das Gupta, Kolar, and Pino 





and Weiner 



Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustees Boland 



Abstain:
None

President Sauer declared the motion approved.  

E.
Village Update

President Sauer stated that he will be attending Lobby Days in Springfield, IL on March 9th and 10th. 
President Sauer explained that Barrington Area Council of Governments (BACOG) is offering well water quality testing kits for $10 during National Groundwater Awareness Week. Testing kits will be available at the Village of North Barrington or BACOG from March 7th thru March 10th. 

President Sauer stated that the April Board meeting has been changed from Wednesday, April 27th to Wednesday, April 20th at 7:30 p.m. 
President Sauer stated that the American Cancer Society will be holding its annual fundraising event “Relay for Life” on Friday, June 10th at the Barrington High School. Joanne Dalessandro, a North Barrington resident and a co-chair of the event, has already put together 60 teams. President Sauer noted that last year the event was not as well attended as previous years and encouraged members of the Board and audience to participate. 
VI. 
REPORTS BY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

A. 
Trustee Edmund “Pete” Boland
Trustee Boland was absent.
B.  
Trustee Ginger Das Gupta
Trustee Das Gupta reported that she met with the Barrington Area Council of Governments Water Resources Committee on February 9th to discuss the upcoming water testing program.

1.    Installation of Rugby Goal Posts – Eton Park
It was noted that the matter was previously discussed during the Public Comment portion of the meeting.
Motion: Trustee Das Gupta moved that the Board approve the installation of removable goal posts at Eton Park as donated by the Barrington Wolfhounds Rugby Club provided that the Village be added as an additional party insured to the Barrington Wolfhounds Rugby Club’s insurance policy, with the rugby to be sponsored by the Rugby Club and not a Village activity; seconded by Trustee Pino:  
Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Sauer, Trustees Das Gupta, Kolar, Pino





and Weiner

Nays:

None



Absent:
Trustee Boland



Abstain:
None

President Sauer declared the motion approved.  
C. 
Trustee Mark Kolar

Trustee Kolar had nothing to report. 
D. 
Trustee Al Pino

Trustee Pino had nothing to report.  
E. 
Trustee Lawrence “Lawre” Weiner
Trustee Weiner reported that there will be a combined ZBA and Plan Commission meeting on Monday, March 14th at 7:30 p.m.  
VII. 
CLOSED SESSION 
There was no closed session.
VIII.
 NEW BUSINESS
There was no new business to discuss.
IX. 
OLD BUSINESS
There was no old business to discuss.
X. 
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to come before the Board, Trustee Das Gupta moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Trustee Pino. The voice vote was unanimous in favor.
At 8:05 p.m. President Sauer declared the meeting adjourned.

These Minutes were approved by the Board at a meeting held March 23, 2011.
Attest:________________________ 

Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk
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